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Sang Kim

From: Ryan LeBaron
Sent: Thursday, May 28, 2020 1:34 PM
To: Gary Dephillippo;Robert Woods;Abram Yap;Shaleana Benson;Megan Zabel;Marcus 

Hodge;Robert Bernsen;Greg Brown;Rico Fernandez
Cc: Erik Herzog;Michael Lewis;Michael Solomita;Michael Pennino
Subject: Minneapolis Situation
Attachments: 2020-010 Intel Bulletin - Protests following death of George Floyd.pdf

Good afternoon, 
 
This morning the Investigations Bureau released the attached Intelligence Bulletin.  Please encourage officers to exercise 
increased awareness related to officer safety at this time.  As the attached bulletin states, CIS is not currently aware of 
any specific threats against LBPD or our personnel.  However, numerous online groups are advocating for violence 
against law enforcement in general.  
 
CIS will continue to share pertinent intelligence as it becomes available with the Patrol Bureau.  As we saw last night 
many of the events associated with the George Floyd protests develop rapidly and one of the best sources of 
information is often field observations.  Please do not hesitate to contact CIS if personnel observe or receive calls that 
indicate situations are developing which could require significant police response.  If something develops that as the 
Watch Commander, you believe CIS could assist with, feel free to contact the on-call detective or you are welcome to 
call my cell phone  and I will coordinate resources for you. 
 
Ryan LeBaron – Lieutenant 
Criminal Intelligence Section 
Long Beach Police Department 
(562) 570-7432 
ryan.lebaron@longbeach.gov  
 




